

The Parish of Saint Luke, Frodsham & St Cuthbert-by-the-Forest, Mouldsworth Diocese of Shrewsbury



Reg. Charity No. 234025 LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM)

Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny

St Luke's, 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN
Telephone: 01928 733127 School: 01244 259999
St Cuthbert's, Station Road, Mouldsworth, Cheshire CH3 8AJ
Please note, Father James is unavailable on Mondays

PARISH WEBSITE: www.stlukesparish.org.uk
PARISH e-mail: stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com

PARISH CENTRE: 01928 733 127

SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk

Safeguarding Reps.: Victoria McNeill 07913 073575 (St Luke's) & Steve Clapham 07971 648192 (St Cuthbert's)

Psalter Week IV Sunday Cycle C	FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER					
W/day Cycle II	Day of Special Prayer throughout the World for Vocations					
Day	Feast	Time	Service	Intention		
Sat 7 th	First Holy Communion	11:00am	Mass	The First Communion Children		
Sat 7th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Special Intention		
Sun 8 th	Fourth Sunday of Easter Day of Special Prayer throughout	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Mary & James Gaffey (RIP, Ann.)		
	the World for Vocations	11:00am	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions		
Mon 9th	Ferial	1:00pm	Funeral Service	Mary Kopec		
Tue 10 th	Ferial	6:15pm	Mass	Sean McCombe (RIP)		
Wed 11 th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Norma & Armando Rodrigues (RIP, Ann.)		
Thur 12th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Bernie Foley & family Intentions		
Fri 13 th	Our Lady of Fatima	9:30am	Mass	Canon Peter O'Neill's Intentions		
Sat 14 th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm Children's Liturgy	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions		
Sun 15 th	Fifth Sunday of Easter	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	David Bowker (RIP)		
		11:00am	Mass	Alfred Perry (RIP)		



FIRST HOLY COMMUNIONS: We keep in our prayers all the children from St Luke's Primary celebrating their First Holy Communion on Saturday. It is hoped that as many as possible will join us at 11am Mass on Sunday morning, in their First Communion clothes, so we can celebrate this wonderful occasion with them as a parish.

ROSARY IN MAY: The Rosary will be recited after morning Mass on **Wednesdays and Fridays** during the month of May in honour of Our Lady. **Please join us if you are able to**; we will pray **particularly for peace in Ukraine** at this time. We will also add a prayer for Mary's Meals each day, joining others in parishes all around the UK.





CATHOLIC POST: This weekend the Catholic Post newspaper is once again available in both our churches. There are many interesting articles, including a piece on the war in Ukraine. A voluntary donation to support the parish is suggested but please do take a copy and read it at your leisure.

NEWS FROM ST LUKE'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL: We are looking forward to a beautiful celebration of First Holy Communion this weekend. We ask all parishioners to keep the children in their prayers.



Confession is available on Saturday evening from 5:15pm until 5:45pm



St Luke's Parish, Frodsham sometimes collects personal information about parishioners.

PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND (Please contact us by email or telephone if you wish to

include or remove a person from the list. Many thanks):

Fr Jim McGrath Karen Dolan Ian Hobson For people having cancer Fr Pat Munroe Tony Wakefield Nora Fyldes treatment Fr Paul Hughes Carol Nordmann Martin Cribb Deacon Bernard June Cunniffe Timothy James Cleary Amy Selman McConnell Cora Sharkey Chris Pownall John Mannion Fr Anthony Wild Kathleen Garvie Betty Nelson Bernard Timberlake Fr Joseph O'Connor Jim Corrigan Eric & Margaret Young Claire Taylor Mary Lee

Beatrice Bathgate

Mary Statham

Hugh McNeil Jane Gibson
Kathleen Edwards Kath Grossmith

Helen Grimes Judith Whim



REST IN PEACE: Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of **Mary Kopec**, a longstanding parishioner here at St Luke's, who died recently. Her funeral service will take place at St Luke's on Monday, 9th May at 1pm, followed by burial at St Laurence's. Please keep Mary, her family and friends in your prayers at this time. May she rest in peace.

BAPTISMS: A warm welcome to **Remi Elizabeth Dreha**, who will be baptised into God's family this Sunday, 8th May at St Luke's. We pray that Remi may live a long and happy life, and that she and her family will be guided by the Holy Spirit at all times.





FIRST FORGIVENESS: Congratulations to Alex who made his First Forgiveness last Tuesday evening, 3rd May. Please keep him in your prayers as he continues his preparation for his First Holy Communion.

MISSIO THANKSGIVING MASS: A Thanksgiving Mass with Bishop Mark Davies, to thank God for all those who are praying and supporting the Red Boxes and the work of Missio, will be celebrated at St Michael and All Angels Church, New Hey Road, Woodchurch, Birkenhead CH49 5LE on Wednesday 11th May at 7pm. All are welcome including Missio Secretaries, Benefactors, Red Box holders and anyone interested in the mission of the Church.

Thanks to those Red Box holders who brought their boxes in to be emptied recently. A full count of monies raised will be given at the end of the year, but many thanks to all those who generously support this work.



BECOMING A READER: St Luke's is currently looking for more people to volunteer to become readers at the weekend Masses. If you would like to offer your services to the Church in this way, please contact Victoria at the office via the usual email (style="style-type: cente

598533 or peterhughes99@hotmail.com.

DIOCESAN PILGRIMAGE TO LOURDES: Now that all Covid restrictions have been eased, it is wonderful that once again we can return to Lourdes. Our Diocesan Pilgrimage will take place from 29 July to 4 August by air and 28 July–5 August overland. Prices start from as little as £440 which includes travel, full board accommodation and full pilgrimage programme. Further details and booking forms are available to download from the Pilgrimage website: www.shrewsburypilgrimage.co.uk or from the Pilgrimage Office, Curial Offices, 2 Park Rd South, Prenton, Wirral, CH43 4 UX.

OFFERTORY COLLECTION: A recent count of the loose plate offerings came to £1,340.49. Your constant generosity is very much appreciated. The final amount raised for CAFOD from the Lenten Alms collection tin was £55.55, which has been forwarded on to CAFOD. Thank you to all who contributed to this collection, and those who donated online. If you are making an Offertory to Church by cheque, please make it payable to 'St Luke's Frodsham'. Thank you.

Upcoming Events

Saturday, 14th May	•	Children's Liturgy during 6pm Mass
Sunday, 22 nd May	•	Coffee morning after 11:00am Mass in St Luke's Parish Centre
Thursday, 26th May	•	The Ascension of the Lord
Weekend 28th/29th May	•	Monthly Foodbank Collection at both churches